 Town of Dudley 
Board of Selectmen, Highway and Cemetery Commissioners
Finance, Appropriation and Advisory Committee

Joint Meeting

Thursday, June 29, 2023 @ 6:30pm
Dudley Municipal Complex, 71 West Main Street, Dudley, MA  01571

Room 321A

Approved 7/10/2023

Some matters have been taken out of agenda order but were typed up in agenda order for ease of locating information when necessary.

1. Open Meeting, Call to Order, Pledge of Allegiance:

 The Honorable Kerry Cyganiewicz opened the meeting at 6:33pm. In attendance were the Honorable Mark Landry, Honorable Jason Johnson, Honorable Steven Sullivan, and Honorable John Marsi.  FAA members were Michael Mayotte, Joan Gardecki, Jon Currey, Ann Gaudreau and Kelly Laskowski.   Also present was Jonathan Ruda, Town Administrator, and Michelle Jervis, Administrative Secretary.
2.  Citizens Comments:
Adriana Buda, a Library Trustee, asked why our Town Administrator was getting a raise.  Chairman Cyganiewicz stated that he is a contracted employee, and we must adhere to the language in his contract along with all other contracted employees.  

3.  TA Report:

n/a 
4.  New Business:

1.   Schedule Special Town meeting and Special Election - Mr. Ruda stated there are two items to review tonight.  We need to balance the budget with a Special Town Meeting (STM); and another item is to have another override.  After discussing it with the Town Clerk, we can schedule it for July 24, 2023 @ 7pm.  Michael Mayotte stated that this is a very difficult recommendation to make If the budget fails we will have to bring this budget to a super town meeting and the school committee can amend it on the floor.  Cathleen Carmignani, Chairman of the DCRSD School Committee, stated that he has spoken to other communities that have had super town meetings and some of the assessments went down but others were increased.  Mr. Mayotte is not in favor of making these cuts, but it is up to the voters now.  Jon Ruda stated that the Selectmen need to consider an override election for August 17, 2023. If the school budget passes the non-contingent budget will prevail.  Drusilla Carter, Library Director, came before the Board quite upset since her entire staff has been laid off.  On July 22nd the library will be closed and we lose certification.  No items can be checked out by residents.  Students and seniors will be without library services.  Another hurdle is that the loan the town received for building the library states that if the library ever closes, or becomes decertified, the town must pay back the money.  The loan was for 2.6 million with interest and they would require the town to pay it back within 60 days.  She spoke with the head of the Massachusetts Board of Library Commissioners.   Chief Karlowicz from Dudley Police stated that with the cuts he will lose two police officers, one of them was first in her class.  When she leaves, he will never get her back.  Chief Kochanowski from Dudley Fire stated there will be two guys on one shift.  He is in the same boat at the Police Chief.  Jeff Murray, Highway, stated that he is not comfortable with this budget.  He is down to three highway employees and a building and grounds employee.  He is concerned if we have a harsh winter and will need to contract plow drivers.  Also he feels Mr. Ruda was given an unfair shot with a citizen comment.  He is entitled to a raise along with every union employee, who is also getting their raises.  Richard Carmignani clarified that there have been no changes to his salary and his assistant received a small one last year.  
2.  Reconsideration of FY24 Budget – Steven Sullivan stated that we have two choices, we are faced with a request of extra money from the schools Steven Lamarche, Superintendent of DCRSD stated we all need to work together.  If the school calls for a Super Town Meeting other communities have had it in their football field. 

FAA Vote:  Jon Currey motioned to approve the budget of $25,244,597.  Kelly Laskowski seconded.  Unanimous Vote. 

BOS Vote:  Mark Landry motioned for the Board of Selectmen to call a Special Town Meeting on Monday, July 24, 2023; open the warrant tonight, June 29, 2023 and close the warrant on Friday, July 7, 2023 with a posting of no more than 14 days prior the meeting.  John Marsi seconded.  Unanimous 5-0.

Special Override Election – Mark Landry motioned to hold a Special Town Election with the following questions:  

Shall the Town of Dudley be allowed to assess an additional $556,111.09 in real estate and personal property taxes for the purposes of funding Public Safety services (Fire Department - $366,764.55; Police Department - $189,346.54), for fiscal year beginning July 1, 2023?  

Shall the Town of Dudley be allowed to assess an additional $534,304.50 in real estate and personal property taxes for the purposes of funding the Highway Department, for the fiscal year beginning July 1, 2023?  

Shall the Town of Dudley be allowed to assess an additional $133,698 in real estate and personal property taxes for the purposes of funding general governmental and municipal services (Administration; Town Accountant; Information Technology Expenses; Board of Assessors; Town Treasurer; Municipal Expenses; Town Clerk; Planning Board; Board of Health; Building Inspector; Council on Aging; Veterans’ Services), for the fiscal year beginning July 1, 2023?

Shall the Town of Dudley be allowed to assess an additional $297,528.41 in real estate and personal property taxes for the purposes of funding the Pearle L. Crawford Memorial Public Library, for the fiscal year beginning July 1, 2023?

Shall the Town of Dudley be allowed to assess an additional $901,683 in real estate and personal property taxes for the purposes of funding the Dudley Charlton Regional School District assessment, for the fiscal year beginning July 1, 2023?  
Jason Johnson seconded. Unanimous 5-0.

5. Public Hearing:
Board of Selectmen vote to opt out of Mail in Voting for Special Election on August 17, 2023. – The Public Hearing opened at 7:17pm.  Lori Smith, Town Clerk, came before the Board.  She stated that she has no money in her budget for this election and mailing ballots is a huge expense. Her office gets reimbursed for State and Federal Elections only.  She will ask at a future meeting for the Board to approve two days of early voting.  Is someone is not able to come in and vote they can request an absentee ballot as well.  The Public Hearing closed at 7:19pm.  Jason Johnson motioned to opt out of Mail in Voting for the Special Town Election on August 17, 2023.  Mark Landry seconded.  

Roll Call Vote

Kerry Cyganiewicz, Aye

John Marsi, Aye

Mark Landry, Aye

Steven Sullivan, Aye

Jason Johnson, Aye

6.  Departmental Communications:

Guy Horne, Chairman of the Planning Board, has had his salary cut 50% until November 1, 2023.  At their last meeting they voted to see if the applicant could be charged a fee for consulting work (planner salary). They are looking at this so that their planner could get funded.  All agreed it is something to look into. 
Michael Mayotte stating that these extra cuts are going to close this town.  He has concerns about the budget and whether there are any additional cuts. Not happy about voting for this budget. 
7.   Adjournment:
FAA – Michael Mayotte motioned to adjourn the FAA at 8:50pm.  Ann Gaudreau seconded.  Unanimous Vote. 

BOS – Mark Landry motioned to adjourn at 8:55pm and to move into Executive Session under MGL Chapter 30A§21(a)(3) to discuss strategy with respect to collective bargaining or litigation if an open meeting may have a detrimental effect on the bargaining or litigating position of the public body and the chair so declare -MOA-Dudley Firefighters Local 4271 – Steven Chenard.  Jason Johnson seconded. 
Roll Call Vote:

Kerry Cyganiewicz, Aye

John Marsi, Aye

Mark Landry, Aye

Jason Johnson, Aye

Steven Sullivan, Aye

Respectfully submitted.
Michelle Jervis

Administrative Secretary

Cc:  Documents physically identified, discussed, or considered by the Board:
        Special Town Meeting Warrant 
         Election Warrant Questions for August 17, 2023 meeting

